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CALL FOR NOMINATIONS 

This is a call to all members of 
CDS, Boston Centre for nominations. You 
can help shape CDS to your liking by
suggesting names ofpeople to fill posi­
tions on the Board of Directors for terms 
beginning this spring. Also, volunteer­
ing yourself is quite acceptable! 

We are specially seeking suggestions 
for the offices of President Elect, and 
Treasurer. Additionally, there are five 
general members terms ending.

Here is your present Board of Dir­
ectors (*eligible for another term in 
the same position.) : 

OFFICERS TERM ENDS 
President Deanna Marvin 1983 
President elect Brad'Sayler 1983 
Vice President Arthur Ferguson 1984 
Secretary Sandra Borden 1984 
Treasurer Sam Alexander *1983 

(the President Elect automatically 
moves to the office of President the 
succeeding year) 
GENERAL MEMBERS TERM ENDS 
Eleanor Calvin *1983 
Billie Hockett 1984 
Cal Howard 1984 
John Krzywicki *1983 
Mary Stafford 1984 
Ingrid Christiansen *1983 
Betty Hoskins *1983 
Rich Jackson *1983 
Dan. Pearl 1984 

We will start our selection pro­
cess by the middle of January, and en­
courage you to get your suggestions to 
us as soon as possible. In addition, By­
laws say: liThe name of any eligible per­

son suggested by 15 or more members is 
included on the ballot. This may be by 
nomination petition or by individual 
written suggestions." Nominations of this 
nature must be in the office at 309 Wash­
ington St., Wellesley Hills, Ma. 02181 
by February 25 if they are to be included 
on the ballot. ( The Annual Meeting will 
be held at 7 Temple St., Cambridge, Ma. 
on April 2 at 7:30 P.M.) 

Please make your suggestions to any­
one on the Nominating Committee: 
Honey C. Hastings (603)882-0991 

chairperson (office, Nashua, NH) 
(603)881-9447
(home, Hudson, NH) 

(617)653-2691
(some weekends 
Nat i c k, Ma.)

Dale Thomas (617)653-5512 
(S . Nat i c k, ~1a.) 

Michael 	 Pairie (617)263-4742 
(Boxboro, Ma.) 

Honey Hast; ngs 

BITS & PIECES 
I would like to thank all those 

who gave their talents for the benefit 
dance held on December 4th. Not only 
did it raise more than $600 for re­
pairs to our house after the fire, but 
it was one of the finest dances of the 
year! 

Mary Stafford 
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FEBRUARY 1983 PUBLISHED 12 TIMES A YEAR 
****************************************************************************************** 

BOARD NOTES 

It was decided at the Jarruary fuard 
meeting that em will sponsor a portion 
of the dances in the CIS-NEFFA Sumner 
Series. M9.Iy and Charity Stafford will 
be hanDing the arrangements for CDS. 

em nanbers shO'q1d reseJ01B the first 
Saturday of April (the 2m.) for our 
annual meeting at the Cambridge YWCA. 

H9.rvey Cohen has graciously
volunteered to act as assistanl 
treasurer from Thb. 1 to April 2, 
following the resignation of Evelyn 
lBm:>nd. fue Foard greatly appreciates 
all that Evelyn has done during her 
service as assistant treasurer, and 
thanks Ha.rvy for his much needed 
assistance. 

'll1.e mack Jokers will be doing a 
benefit dance for the Church of em­
Savior in Brookline where the first 
Friday Eilglish dance is held. '!he date 
has not yet been announced. Although CDS 
is not actively sponsoring this event, 
we will be cooperating in the 
pre:rarations• 

INnn douglas and Jackie Schawb are 
the recip:i..ents of the scholarships to 
the FAC leadership rr'mining Session 
mmtionerl in the D3cember News. 

Tue~ night dancers should note 
that the aances ~~' April and May 
will be at the AImen:ian Center for 
Cultural Etlucation in Watertown, and not 
at B:ri.rrtter & M9y. fure information will 
follow. 

Sandy lbrden 

BOSTON'S PLAYFORD 
BALL 

Th.e thiro annual Playford P.all will 
be held in the Arlington Town Hall on 
S9.turda.v M9.rch 26. The lbston Centre's 
first Fall was held in the Village Hall 
in Framingham. I13.st year's Pall was at 
Paooon College, Wellesley. 'lhe first two 
s tartErl with a social with food and 
refreshments. mus year the dancing will 
~ ~t .7:00, with a light su~r at 
inte:rnu.sslon. 

Again this year, as in the :pg.st,
there will 00 a talk through of each 
dance bafore our Bsnd, ''1hre 
Necessities" gives the up'beat. Also 
included are a few dances "for those who 
kr1cM"" - which translates into if you 
don't know the dance ,have a watch and 
enjoy the ImlSic or get a cup of pmch 
and get ready for the next dance. fut 
I'm sure everyone will know all of the 
Pall dances by M9.rch 26. 

Helene Cornelius has ooen including 
dances that will 00 done ~t the Ball 
every. Wednesday evening. I am also 
teaching them at Il\Y South eymouth group 
every Monday.) Now if all that isn t t 
enough, the programne booklet will 
contain written instructions for the 
dances to 00 done at the Ball. If all 
this fails, or if you are so unfortunate 
as to live out of the BJston Centre' s 
dance area (Heaven forbid! Etl.) Brad 
~ler will conduct a review workshop at 
the Hall from 4:CX) to 6:00 !M. 
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****************************************************************************************** 

BOARD NEWS 

The Board of Directors voted 
unanimously at the February meeting to 
add Adam Moskowitz as a member of the 
English Committee. At the same meeting 
John Krzywicki was nominated for the 
Nominating Committee to fill the expired 
term of Honey Hastings. 

Plans are being firmed up for an 
exciting program at the Morris and Sword 
Days following the July 4th weekend. 
Bob Paul, chairperson for the event, 
reports that a good program of ritual 
dancing is being planned at an 
affordable price. 

The Board is looKlng into ways of 
upgrading the sound system at the YWCA. 
Price quotes concerning this will be 
discussed at the next board meeting. 

The membership directories will be 
printed after the April 2nd annual' 
meeting to ensure a proper list of board 
members. 

The next board meeting will be March 
13th at 6:30 p.m. at the home of Dea 
Marvin in Littleton. Anyone wishing to 
attend, please give Dea a call. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE! 

The CDS Tuesday Night Dance will 
change its location for TWO NIGHTS 
only. On the FIRST Tuesdays of April 
and May (April 5 and May 3), the dance 
will be he Id at the Armenian Cultural 
and Educational Center, 47 Nichols Ave., 
in Watertown. It's south of Mount 
Auburn St. (Route 16) near Elton 
Ave.,just a few blocks west of Arlington 

st. This promises to be a splendid 
place to dance, with a large wooden 
floor, good acoustics, and convenient 
parking. Dancing begins at 8: 15 with 
beginner instruction at 7:45­

The CDS First Friday Experienced 
English Dance will change its date for 
ONE NIGHT only. It will be held on the 
SECOND friday in April (April 8), rather 
than on the first Friday. Don't be an 
April fool and show up on April 1 : 

The Hornpipe Clog Ritual Dance class 
begins March 16, not March 23 as noted 
in the Ritual Dance Flyer distributed 
earlier this year. See Calendar 
for details. 

BOLLES MEMORIAL FUND AWARDS 

The trustees of the Bolles Memorial 
Fund are pleased to announce that money 
is available for partial or full 
scholarships to attend the 1983 summer 
programs at 'Pinewoods Camp, Plymouth, 
MA. The fund was established in 1941 in 
memory of Dorothy Bolles, a dedicated 
teacher and long time member of the 
Boston Centre. These awards are aimed 
at assisting potential dance and music 
leaders in enlarging their knowledge and 
experience. 

To apply for an award, please write 
a brief letter describing experience and 
specific program interest. Send 
application letters to The Bolles Fund, 
CDS, 309 Washington St., Wellesley 
Hills, MA 02181. The deadline is April 
15, 1983. For further information call 
the CDS Boston Centre office, (617) 
235-6181. 
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BOARD NOTES 

The Board of Directors for CDS 
Boston Centre met on March 13 a't ' 
Dea Marvin's house in Littl'eton. 
Kathy Le'wallen gave a report on the 
state of the Bare Necessiti~s Rec­
Qrd.. The recording and mixing hav.e 
been completed and a tape prepared 
for distribution to prospective rec­
ord companies., It appears that ex­
penses to this point will stay with­
in the amount budgeted by the Board. 
Kathy hopes that the record will be 

work. They are Sam Alexander, John 
Krzywicki, Eleanor Calvin, Rich Jack­
son and Roger Davidson.. Special 
thanks to Dea Marvin who will move to 
the position of Past President in 
April .. 

BIG BANDS RETURN TO CONCORD 

On Saturday May 28, the Concord 
Scout House will be filled with the 
big-band sound of Roaring Jelly, who 
will be playing for the next dance 

ready for sale in three to four months. in CDS's fourth Saturday dance party 
John Krzywicki fJuly 4th chair­

man); presented a budget for his week­
end which was approved and ,stated that 
applications would be ready to go out 
with the April Newsletter. 

Bob Paul fChairman for Ri tual 
Days, following July 4th weekend) 
and Cynthia Whear presented a prelim­
inary budget, and reported on their 
plans for the event. A stimulating 
program of MorriS, Sword, Country and 
English Clog DanCing with first rate 
teachers is planned. Surveys taken by 
Bob indicate a high level of interest 
for this program•. 

Since July 4 falls on a Wednesday 
in 1984, the traditional July 4th ac­
tiv:.1.ties sponsored by the Boston Cen­
tre will take place on the previous 
weekend. 

CDS is still interested in up­
grading the sound system used at our 
Wednesday night English dance, and Cal 
Howard is investigating the possibili­
ties available. 

This was the last meeting of the 
Board prior to the annual meeting in 
April. Brad Sar1er offered nis thanks 
to outgoing Board members for'their 

series. "Jelly'" has always been one 
of the favori te (and largest) contra 
dance bands in the Northeast. Susan 
Elberger will be leading the evehingtle 
exciting program of contra and square 
dancing.. Hope, to see you there. Re­
frashments will be served. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 

Just a reminder that on Tuesday 
May 3, the ·CDS Tuesday Square and 
Contra Darice will be held at ·the Ar­
menian Cultural and Educational Cen­
te.r, 47 Nichols Ave., Watertown. 
Dancing begins as usual at 8:15 with 
instruction for beginners at 7:-45. 

CHA CHA CHA CHANGES 

As you know if you attended 
the Annual Meeting on April 2, 
CDS has a new Board of Directors. 
Additional people elec~9d to the 
Board are Jim Blackwell, Harvey 
Cohen, Deborah D'Amico, Lila Par­
rar and Chuck Goraon... ('continU~J)' 
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GIFT FROM SOUTH WEYMOUTH DANCERS 

The Boston Centre has received a do­
nation to the Louise B. Chapin Memorial 
Fund from the South Weymouth English 
Dance Group. The final dance of their 
season, Monday, May 21, 1983, was 
dedicated to the memory of Anne Lowe, 
and all proceeds of the dance went 
towards this gift. 

George Fogg, in his letter accom­
panying the gift, wrote, "Anne was for 
many years a dedicated member of the 
Centre. She was one of the first people 
I met when I joined the Centre. Her 
kindness, friendliness, and pleasant
demeanor to a stranger made a lasting 
impression on me. She was one of the 
original members of the fledgling South 
Weymouth group back in 1968. She not 
only gave encouragement to all, but 
brought others with her to enjoy the 
music and dancing." 

The South Weymouth Group is a dedi­
cated and enthusiastic group of dan­
cers. South Shore dancers are invited 
to join them when their season starts 
again in the fall. 

A MESSAGE FROM TED SANNELLA 

We have received a note from Ted 
Sannella which we hereby pass on to all 
of you. 

"I am fully recovered from a painful 
episode of pericarditis, a self ­
limiting condition which has symptoms 
similar to a heart attack. My physician 
says that I am healthy and can now re­
sume normal activity. 

"I want to express my gratitude to 
the society for the beautiful floral 
arrangement which was delivered during 
my convalescence. Thanks also to all of 
my CDS friends who sent well-wishes and 
to those who penned messages on the 
card at the July 6th summer series 
dance. 

"Plans are underway for the Fall CDS 
American Dance Series on Tuesday 
nights. Those of us who are involved 
are quite excited about some of the 
surprises that will be forthcoming this 
year at the Brimmer and May School. 
Hope to see you there." 

We are glad to hear that Ted is well 
again, and join our best wishes with 
everyone else's for his continued 
health. 

THANKS TO THE VOLUNTEERS ... 

.•. who helped produce the series of 
New England Square and Contra Dances at 
Brimmer and May this past season. All 
too often, these important people go 
unrecognised. Their help is indispen­
sible. 

Setup staff: Chuck Adams, Stan Darcy, 
Craig Walton. 
Introductory/Style class instruction: 
Daniel Pearl, Chuck Adams, Andy 
Dennison, Lynn Douglas.
Admissions: Harvey Cohen. 
Also, thanks to you, our regular dan­

cers, who make the newcomers feel wel­
come. We will be back at Brimmer and 
May starting September 6th, with Ted, 
Tony, Cal, Peter, and special guests.
Have a wonderful summer. 

The New England Dance Committee. 
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TUESDAY SPECIAL EVENTS COME TO CARDIGAN! 


On Tuesday, September 20, the CDS New 
England Country Dance will feature both 
a guest caller, Brad Foster, and a 
guest musician, Laurie Andres. Brad, 
who has recently moved from California 
to New York, is the Executive Director 
of CDSS, the parent organization of CDS 
Boston. You might have seen Laurie 
playing at Pinewoods recently, or list ­
ened to his records on the Alcazar la­
bel. 

On Tuesday, October 11, our music 
will be provided by Bill & Carlotta 
Wellington and Janet Muse. The Welling­
tons have played their exciting style 
of dance music at Pinewoods. They are 
joined in their tour of the Northeast 
by Janet Muse, a fine pianist from 
Virginia. This group plays with spirit 
and originality. 

DANCE ENGLISH! 

The 1983-84 season of English Coun­
try Dancing at 7 Temple Sreet, Cam­
bridge, will begin on Wednesday, Sep­
tember 7, at 8:30 pm. The format of 
the evenings will be the same as it 
has been in recent years, with music 
by Bare Necessities, and two leaders 
per evening. If you are a'New England 
dancer who has never come to English, 
perhaps because you think the dances 
are too complicated or not lively 
enQugh, why not join us? We think you 
might be pleasantly surprised. 

REMINDER 

Memberships expire August 31. Don't 
forget to renew!~ Forms are enclosed 
with this mailing. 

The annual CDS/AMC weekend at Cardi­
gan Mountain Lodge in Alexandria, NH 
will be held on September 23 - 25 this 
year. This is a "combination" weekend; 
there are mountain hikes in the day­
time and Squares, Contras, and English 
Country dancing in the evenings. It 
promises to be a delightful way to 
spend a weekend, just when you thought 
that all the summer fun was over. 
Applications went out in the July
newsletter, so if youtre interested, 
fill it out and send it in right away 
For more information, call the CDS 
office, (617) 235-6181, or Marty 
Ma r k h am , ( 61 7 ) 438 - 042 7 . 

MORRIS TOUR AND ENGLISH DANCE 

The annual Harvard Tour, sponsored 
by the Pinewoods Morris Men, will take 
place this year on Saturday, September 
24. plans for this event are still 
incomplete, but it is always an ex­
citing spectacle, with both local and 
guest teams performing around Harvard 
Square. That same evening there will 
be an English Country Dance party, at 
a location to be announced. For more 
information about this event, call the 
office, at (617) 235-6181. 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINES 

The deadline for material for the 
October issue of the CDS Boston News 
will be Monday, September 19. The 
deadline for the November issue will 
be Monday, October l7s Contributions 
should be sent to Charity Stafford, 50 
Parkman St., Brookline, MA, 02146, or 
submitted by telephone (days only) at 
426-3577. 
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BOARD NEWS 

The Board of Directors held its Sep­
tember meeting at the home of Jim 
Blackwell. John Krzywicki presented a 
very favorable report of the July 4th 
weekend. 147 people attended. Bob Paul 
reported on the Ritual Days held after 
July 4th. This was also quite success­
ful as a first-time event. Next year 
CDS will share the June 29-July 2 time 
slot with the Royal Scottish Country
Dance Society. The two groups will run 
programs simultaneously, sharing 
facilities and bed space 50-50. 

The Board accepted the resignation 
of Rich Jackson as chairperson of the 
English Dance Committee and elected 
Arthur Ferguson as the new chairperson. 

Jim Blackwell gave the Board an 
update on the C# pavilion reconstruc­
tion project. The work to be done will 
include a new roof, added vents, the 
removal of posts in the dance floor, 
two end stairways instead of one in 
the middle, a deeper band shell, and a 
new floor. 

The Board is looking for someone to 
run the Christmas party, to be held 
Saturday, December 3. 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINES 

The deadline for material for the 
December issue of the CDS Boston News 
will be Monday, November 21. Contri ­
butions should be sent to Ch~rity 
Stafford, 50 Parkman St., Brookline, 
MA, 02146. Telephone messages may be 
left at (617) 277-3364. 

INVITATION TO THE DANCE 

The New England Dance Committee has 
been working with Ted Sannella and Tony 
Saletan in making some modifications to 
the format of the Tuesday night dance. 
Some of the changes being experimented 
with include more dancing for all, live 
music for the couple turning dances, 
time to socialize, and an improved
sound system. 

We are eager to assess your reactions 
to these and other changes. Check it 
out! If you haven t been to Brimmer and 
May recently, we think that you are 
missing some fun. 

- Daniel Pearl, 

for the NE Dance Committee 


RITUAL DANCE 1983 

The next Ritual Dance Class series 
will begin on Wednesday, October 19, 
at 8:00 pm. Cynthia Whear will teach 
the Winlaton tradition of Rapper 
Dance. Rapper, is a 5-person dance 
performed very quickly with flexible 
steel swords~ Please remember to bring 
hard~soled shoes. Since this is a team 
d:ance, we.,enc,Qu-rage you to enroll 'f'()'r 
all 5 weeks !. Series students will 
receive a discount. 
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RITUAL DANCE 1983/84 

The next Ritual Dance Class series 
will begin on Wednesday, November 30, 
at 8:00 pm. Chris Walker will teach an 
Intermediate Morris class in the 
addington tradition, with music by 
Marty Stock. The class will last 4 
weeks (11/30 - 12/21).

The rest of the season will include 
the following series: January 1, 1984 
through February 8, "Open" Longsword 
taught by Andy Barrand (Previous ex­
perience preferred but not required); 
February 15 through March 14, Experi­
enced Morris, Kirtlington tradition, 
taught by Tony Barrand; and March 21 
through April 11, Mass Morris Dances, 
taught by Kathy Tighe with music by 
Andy Barrand. 

CDS GIFTS ARE HERE! 

Now you can get CDS gift items by mail 
and help support CDS at the same time! 
CDS has selected some of its items 
that might be of interest to you and 
your friends, and is offering them for 
sale by mail order. Just take a look 
at the enclosed flyer. There is some­
thing to fit every budget. The pro­
ceeds from sales help CDS cover the 
cost of providing its fine English and 
New England Dance activities to you. 

CELEBRATE THE SEASON 

Join CDS in a celebration of the 
Winter Solstice at the Brimmer & May 
School on Saturday, December 10. (The 
information in the Board Notes last 
month, stating that the party would be 
December 3, was incorrect. We apolo­
gise for any confusion this caused.)
The party will feature English Country 
and New England dancing, and delicious 
refreshments provided by you, our mem­
bers. Please bring some baked goods to 
share; beverages will be provided. S~e 
the enclosed flyer for details on thIS 
event, and come join us in the fun. 

LABOR DAY ADMISSION POLICY 

The Board of Directors is discussing 
the question of whether the admission 
policy for the Labor Day Weekend 
should include the maintenance of a 
balance between the sexes, which means 
that single applicants of one sex 
(almost always women) may be put on a 
waiting list well before the camp is 
actually filled, or whether admission 
should be on a first-come, first ­
served basis basis without regard to 
the balancing of the sexes. If you 
have any opinions or preferences with 
regard to this issue, please send them 
by December 15 to Brad Sayler, 70 
Morton Street, Andover, MA, 01810. 
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Board Notes 

The Board met on November 13 at the home of Deborah 
D'Amico in Brookline. The membership secretary reported a 
total of 341 members as of October. Ritual Days and Labor 
Day Weekend reports were accepted without discussion. 
Thankyous go to Bob Paul, Cheryl Deckert, and their crews 
for their hard work. 

Policy on the use of the CDS library was discussed, and the 
following rules were created. Fragile and out-of·print books 
and records will not be lent out. However, the office will 
make copies from books at cost upon request, and Boston 
Centre members are invited to come to the office and make 
cassette copies of recordings. Books and records that can be 
replaced will be lent to members for a period of one month 
with no renewal. Delinquent borrowers will be notified by 
mail and, after six weeks, charged the cost of replacing the 
lost or missing items. In addition to the items in the CDS 
office, Bob Paul has provided a bibloigraphy of his extensive 
book and record collection, from which he is willing to lend 
to Boston Centre members. 

Dan Pearl, representing the New England Dance Committee. 
offered several suggestions for discussion by the board, 
relating to the dwindling attendance on Tuesday nights. A 
smaller hall, perhaps a "floating" hall (different places on 
different weeks), fewer musicians, and "new voices" callers at 
smaller fees were all discussed. Presumably next year's 
program will incorporate some or all of these ideas. Your 
input is encouraged. 

Jim Blackwell, our CDS representative on the Pinewoods Inc. 
board, reported that work was under way on the C# dance 
pavilion renovations. Although the cost will be considerably 
above original estimates, this will not be reflected in user 
fees, but will be paid from capital funds. 

The next CDS Board meeting will be on Thursday, January 
12, at the home of Billie Hockett in Lexington. Any 
member interested in attending is welcome. Contact the 
office or any Board member for details. 

Playford Ball News 

The fourth annual Boston Centre CDS Playford Ball has 
finally found a homel It will be held on Saturday, March 17, 
at Dwight Hall at the Perkins School for the Blind in 
Watertown. More details and a ticket order forrn will be 
out ill the next issue of the CDS News. 

Photo Exhl bit 

A photographic exhibit on Helen Osborne Storrow has been 
prepared by Louise Bonar. It is being presented at the West 
End Women's Health Club Lounge, at lOS Allston Street, 
Allston, MA. Call 181-4044 for hours. The exhibit will be 
on display through February. Mrs. Storrow made an 
immense contribution to the Country Dance Society, and to 
many other good causes. 

*************************************************************************************************** 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

***Dance Series*** ***Special Events***  

Every Tuesday: CDS New England Squares 
and Contras. 8:15 - 11:00 PM. Early 
instruction at 7:45 PM. Brimmer & May 
School Gym, Middlesex Road, Chestnut 
Hill, MA. Callers: Ted Sannella and 
Tony Saletan. Soft-soled shoes only! 
$3. OO/members , $3.50/ non-members. 

Wednesday: CDS English Country
Danclng. 8:30 - 11:00 PM. 7 Temple 
St., Cambridge, MA. Music: Bare 
Necessities. $3.00/$3.50. 
Every Wednesday: CDS Ritual Dance 
Classes. 8:00 - 9:00. 7 Temple 
Street, Cambridge, MA. Starting Oct. 
19: Rapper Dance - Winlaton tradition. 
Teacher: Cynthia Whear. $3.50/$4.00, 
w/series discount. 

COillltr"y Dance Society 
Boston Centre, Inc. 
309 Washington Street 
Wellesley Hi1ls,MA 02181 

Friday, November 4: CDS English Coun­
try Dancing for experienced dancers. 
8:00 - 11:00 PM. Church of Our Savior,  
Monmouth Street, Brookline MA. Music:  
Jackie Schwab. $3.00/$3.50.  
Sunda1, November 6: NEFFA Contra. 7:15  
- 10: 5 PM. First Congregational  
Church, Mason & Garden Streets, Cam­ 
bridge MA. Music: Peter Barnes, Joyce  
Desmarais, Mary Lea, and Jack  
O'Connor. $2.75 NEFFA members/$3.00.  

For more information about any of the 
above events, call CDS/NEFFA at (617) 
235-6181. 

Non-Profit Org. 
u. S. POSTF.GE 

PAID 
Wellesley Hills, MA 

02181 
Permit #58340 



RITUAL DANCE 1983 

The CDS Wednesday Ritual Dance Ser­
ies will start this year on Wednesday, 
September 14, at 7 Temple Street, at 8 
pm. The first class will be a 5-week 
Beginning Morris series. The tradition 
and teacher will be announced later. 
Interested beginners are encouraged to 
attend; these classes are vigorous and 
great fun. 

This year students who pay at the 
beginning for an entire series will 
receive a discount. For more infor~ 
mation call the office. 

BOARD NEWS 

Ten Board members and three guests 
attended the July meeting at the home 
of Chuck Gordone 

Mary Blomberg, the Membership Secre­
tary, reported that we had 518 members 
as of May 31, and an additional 17 
members already for the 1983-84 season. 

Kathy Lewallen reported on the pro­
gress of the record album being made 
by Bare Necessities. A contract has 
been agreed upon with Rounder Records. 
A production schedule is being worked 
out. The Board wishes to express its 
appreciation for the energy and hard 
work that Kathy has given this project. 

The next meeting will be held on 
September 19, at the home of Jim 
Blackwell i~ Wellesley. Any interested 
member is welcome to attend. Call the 
office or President Brad Sayler for 
information. 
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Country Dance Society
Boston Centre 
309 Washington Street 
Wellesley Hills, MA 02181 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

***Dance Series*** 

Every Tuesday: (Starting September 6) 
CDS New England Squares and Contras. 
See enclosed flyer. 8:15 - 11:00 PM. 
Early instruction at 7:45 PM. Brimmer 
& May School Gym, Middlesex Road, 
Chestnut Hill, MA. Callers: Ted 

.Sannella and Tony Saletan. Soft-soled 
shoes only~ $3.00/members, $3.50/ 
non-members. 
Every Wednesday: (Starting September 
7) CDS English Country Dancing. See 
enclosed flyer. 8:30 - 11:00 PM. 7 
Temple St., Cambridge, MA. Music: Bare 
Necessities. $3.00/$3.50. 
Every Wednesday: (Starting September
14) CDS Ritual Dance Classes. See en~ 
closed flyer. 8:00 - 9:00. 7 Temple 
Street, Cambridge, MA. First Series: 
Beginning Morris. Teacher & tradition 
TBA. 

***Special Events*** 

Friday, September 2: NEFFA Contra. 
Music: Joyce Desmarais, Cal Howard, 
Vince O'Donnell, & Bill Smith. First 
Congregational Church, Garden & Ma­
son Streets, Cambridge, MA. 
8:00.Fridaz, September 24: First Fri~ 
days: EnglIsh Country Dancing for 
experienced dancers. 8:00 PMo Chur.ch 
of Our Savior, Brookline. Coordinator 
Brad Sayler. $3.00/$3.50. 
Sunday, October 2: NEFFA Contra. 
Music: Geese in the Bog. First Con­
gregational Church, Garden & Mason 
Streets, Cambridge, MA. 7:15. 

***Dance Camps*** 

Friday, September 23 - Sunday, Sep­
tember 25: CDS/AMC Mt. Cardigan Week­
end. English and New England Dancing,
Hiking. BY ADVANCE REGISTRATION ONLY. 

For more information about any of the 
above events, call CDS/NEFFA at (617) 
235-6181. 
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BOARD NEWS 

The Board of Directors met on June 
12th at the home of Billie Hockett in 
Lexington. Daniel Pearl presented a 
proposal from the New England Dance 
Committee for the 1983-84 season. The 
New England Squares and Contras series 
will begin on Tuesday, September 6, 
1983, and will run through June 19th, 
1984. The format will remain as it has 
been in recent years, and Ted Sannella 
and Tony Saletan will be the regular 
callers. Admission fees will be $3.00 
for CDS members, and $3.50 for non­
members. 

The Fourth Saturday special dances 
will not be scheduled on a regular ba­
sis for the coming year. The Board is 
open to the possibility of sponsoring 
this series again if an enthusiastic 
coordinator is found. There will still 
be several special events which will 
take place on fourth Saturdays. These 
will include a dance in September 
following the annual Fall Morris Tour, 
the CDS Christmas Party, and the 
Playford Ball. 

The Board will not be meeting in 
August. The next meeting will be in 
September. If you are interested in 
attending that meeting, call the CDS 
office for details. 
The Board wishes everyone a happy and 
safe summer. See you at the dance! 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINES 
The deadline for material for the 

August issue of the CDS Boston News 
will be extended to Wednesday, August 
3. The deadline for the September issue 
will be Thursday, September 1. Please 
feel free to contribute any material 
which you feel might interest your 
fellow CDS members. We need your ideas 
and stories! Contributions should be 
sent to Charity Stafford, 50 Parkman 
St., Brookline, MA, 02146, or submitted 
by telephone (days only) at 426-3577. 

Country Dance Society 
Boston Centre 
309 Washington Street 
Wellesley Hills, HA 02181 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

***Dance Series*** 

Wednesdays: CDS/NEFFA summer series at 
the 	First Church Congregational, Garden 
& Mason Streets, Cambridge, MA. 8:00 

PM. $2.75 CDS/NEFFA members, $3.00 

others. 

July 27: CDS English Country Dance. 

August 3: CDS English Country Dance. 

August 10: NEFFA Contra. Music: Spaeli ­

menninir, from the Faroe Islands. 

August 17: Contras & Squares. Music: 

House on Fire. Caller: Daniel Pearl. 

August 24: Contras & Squares. Music: 

Peter Barnes, Cal Howard, Vince 

O'Donnell. Caller: Jacob Bloom. 

August 31: Contras & Squares. Music: 

Carol Kaufman, Doug ReIner, Roberta 

Sutter. Caller: Susan Elberger. 


***Dance Camps*** 

Saturday, September 3 - Tuesday, 

September 6: CDS Labor Day Weekend at 

Pinewoods Camp, Plymouth, MA. Program 

to be determined by campers. BY ADVANCE 

REGISTRATION ONLY. 

Friday, Se~tember 23 - Sunday,

SeptemberS: CDS/AMC Cardigan Weekend. 

BY ADVANCE REGISTRATION ONLY. 


For more information about any of the 

above events, call CDS/NEFFA at (617)

235-6181. 
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